
TOWN OF OCCOQUAN, VIRGINIA
NOTICE OF TOWN COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING

AND INVITATION TO BID ON A FRANCHISE FOR
EV CHARGING AT THE PUBLIC PARKING LOT

ON THE 100 BLOCK OF MILL STREET

December 5, 2023 – 7:00 PM

Notice is hereby given pursuant to §§ 15.2-1800 and
15.2-2100 of the Code of Virginia, as amended, that
the Council  of  the Town of  Occoquan,  Virginia,  a
Municipal  Corporation  of  the  Commonwealth  of
Virginia, proposes to grant a franchise to permit the
provision,  installation,  and  maintenance  of  EV
charging stations at the parking lot on the 100 block
of  Mill  Street  for  a  term  of  five  years  with  two
renewal  terms  of  five  years  and  a  right  of  first
refusal, and invites (i) public comment and (ii) bids
thereon.

Any person interested in submitting a bid may do so
in writing and deliver it to the Occoquan Town Hall
or  mail  them  to  314  Mill  Street,  PO  Box  195,
Occoquan, Virginia 22125 (Attn: Town Council) no
later than the date of the public hearing at 7:00 p.m.,
local  time,  in  open  session  of  Council  to  the
presiding officer of Council. A copy of the full text of
the proposed franchise ordinance and agreement is
on file in the Occoquan Town Hall and on the Town’s
website at www.occoquanva.gov under Solicitations
and Contracts.

If multiple bids are submitted, the Town Council will
r e f e r  t h e m  t o  t h e  T o w n  M a n a g e r  f o r  a
recommendation  based  on  the  interests  of  the
Town. Town Council may make other investigations
of bidders as it sees fit. The Town reserves the right
to reject any and all bids.

This hearing is being held on December 5, 2023 at
7:00 p.m. at the Occoquan Town Hall, located at 314
Mill Street, Occoquan, Virginia 22125. The location of
this public hearing is believed to be accessible to
persons with disabilities. Any person with questions
on the accessibility of the facility should contact the
Town Clerk by mail  at  PO Box 195,  Occoquan,  VA
22125,  by  email  at  info@occoquanva.gov,  or  by
telephone  at  (703)  491-1918.  Persons  needing
interpreter services for the hearing impaired and/or
vision  impaired  should  notify  the  Town  Clerk  no
later  than  one  week  prior  to  the  hearing.

The Town Council
of the Town of Occoquan, Virginia

Run Dates: November 14th and 21st, 2023  AD#78259


